Hayton and Burnby Parish Council
www.haytonandburnbypc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386  Email; clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL

Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting of Hayton and Burnby Parish  held on 9th May 2019 at 7.30pm in Hayton Village Hall.
Present: Retiring chairman M Bettison, Cllr Drewery, Cllr D Nicholson, Cllr E Thackray, 
Cllr C Wagstaff
ERYC ward Cllr L Hammond, 2 members of the public
J Green (clerk)

Mr Bettison, as retiring chairman took the chair and welcomed everyone to the meeting
Apologies were received from Cllr S Sedcole.

1. The minutes of the 2018 Parish meeting were proposed by Cllr Thackray , seconded by Cllr Nicholson and agreed as a true record and signed by Mr Bettison on behalf of the meeting.

2. Mr Bettison presented the attached report of the council's work during the year.

The beck and drainage work had been an ongoing project. The Parish Council had bought sandbags and sand during the year to be used in emergencies. Residents were reminded that they should protect their own properties and not rely on the Parish Council to do it.
The Parish Council had been working with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council engineer to ensure that all obstruction will soon be removed from the beck.
Councillors had also maintained contact with Nunburnholme Parish Council regarding work taking place on the beck in both parishes.

Councillors had served on the Neighbourhood Development Plan group. The work of this group had stalled following the granting of planning permission to a site outside the Local Plan village boundary. This was the third site to be given permission outside the boundary.

Mr Bettison said this would be his last report as he had stepped down from the council. He thanked his fellow councillors, the clerk, and ward Cllr Stathers for all the support given to him during his time on the Council. He gave his good wishes for the future of  the Parish Council.
Cllr Drewery thanked Mr Bettison on behalf of the council and the parishioners for his sterling work . Many of the achievements of the Parish Council in recent years had been due to his efforts.

3. No members of the public wished to speak.

The meeting closed at 7.25pm.
 

 3. It was reported that the questionnaires for the Neighbourhood Development Plan  are being delivered and some have already been returned. There was to be a free draw for a voucher for the restaurant as an incentive.
When the results were back it was likely that professional help would be needed to take the plan to the next stage.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.35pm.
